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In Loving Memory of

Lulubeth Stromberg

Memorial Service
Friday, May 12, 2023 - 2:00 PM

Peace United Methodist Church
Pipestone, Minnesota

Officiating
Pastor Velda Maine

Scripture
Ecclesiastes 3:1-8,17                      James 1:22-25

Music
Organist - Steve Weets
Soloist - Lynda Ewing

"Amazing Grace (My Chains Are Gone)"
Processional pianist - Elly Erks
"Victory In Jesus" - Hymn #370

Congregational Hymns
"In The Garden" - Hymn #314

"Old Rugged Cross" - Hymn #504
"Softly And Tenderly Jesus Is Calling" - Hymn #348

"It Is Well With My Soul" - Hymn #377
"I'll Fly Away" - Insert

Honorary Casket Bearers
Garden Club Friends

Inurnment
New Woodlawn Cemetery

Pipestone, Minnesota

Following the committal service, Lulubeth's family would like to 
invite all guests to join in a luncheon in the church basement for 

food, fellowship, and encouragement.

Arrangements By
Hartquist Funeral Home

Lulubeth Stromberg was born to Roy and Dorothy (Schwartz) Backlund on 
March 12, 1928, in Pipestone, Minnesota where she was raised and began 
her educaƟon. When she was a junior in high school, she moved with her 
parents to Kenosha, Wisconsin. While living there, she aƩended Kemper Hall 
Academy. AŌer her graduaƟon in 1946, she conƟnued her educaƟon at 
Winona Teachers College in Winona, Minnesota for two years. She then went 
to Miss Woods Kindergarten School for two years and also to Macalester 
College to complete her degree in educaƟon. In June 1951, she was united in 
marriage to Frank Walker at the Methodist Episcopal Church in Pipestone. 
Following their marriage, they lived in Pipestone and Lulubeth taught in a 
country school near Pipestone. The following year, they moved to Camp 
Rucker, Alabama, and then Fort Benning, Georgia while  Frank served in the 
NaƟonal Guard. AŌer his discharge from the service, they moved to Sioux 
Falls, South Dakota. During this Ɵme, Lulubeth stayed at home to raise their 
children. In 1958, they moved to Marshall, Minnesota. Her husband Frank 
preceded her in death on May 1, 1959. AŌer his death, Lulubeth returned to 
Pipestone and started teaching kindergarten in Jasper, Minnesota. 

In September 1964, she married Marvin Stromberg. Following their marriage, 
they lived in Pipestone and she conƟnued to teach in Jasper. Lulubeth, 
Marvin, and their family loved traveling, camping, playing cards, and Įshing. 
Lulubeth enjoyed entertaining and spending Ɵme with her friends.  She was 
known for her annual Christmas parƟes.  AŌer Marvin reƟred, they enjoyed 
spending their winters in Texas. Lulubeth had an amazing green thumb, could 
grow many varieƟes of plants, and loved her garden club. Lulubeth cherished 
her Ɵme with her grandchildren.  When they were young, she cross-sƟtched a 
Christmas ornament for each of them every year. She and Marvin also made 
and painted wooden Christmas ornaments which they sold at craŌ shows.  
Lulubeth was a lifelong member of Peace United Methodist Church in 
Pipestone, where she was involved with the United Methodist Women, Peace 
Quilters, and the Prayer Shawl Ministry. Lulubeth also enjoyed teaching 
Sunday School.

She is lovingly remembered by her six children and ten grandchildren, Mark 
(Kathy Kapitan) Walker of Storm Lake, Iowa; Mike (Joyce) Stromberg of 
MarineƩe, Wisconsin, their daughter, Samantha Behling (Tyler); Tom (Joan) 
Walker of Pipestone, Minnesota, their children Sarah Walker, Daniel Walker, 
Andrea Schelhaas (Bryce), Katherine Richard (Mark); Mark Stromberg of 
Jasper, Minnesota; Nancy (Jeī) Terry of Pipestone, Minnesota, their children 
Jacob Terry (Kara), Stacy Lane (Jon), Brian Terry (Samantha); and Marshall 
(PaƩy) Stromberg of Mankato, Minnesota; their children Eric Stromberg, 
Laura Wanie (Taylor);  twelve great-grandchildren. She is preceded in death 
by her husbands, Frank Walker and Marvin Stromberg; her parents; brothers, 
and their wives Donald (Jane) Backlund and Gib (GleneƩa) Backlund.
Lulubeth will be greatly missed by her family and friends. A special thank you 
to Pastor Velda Maine and the Pipestone County Hospice nurses.


